
 

1 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

5th meeting of the Coordinated Supervision Committee  

1 December 2021, Remote 

Summary 

The Coordinated Supervision Committee (the Committee) met on 1 December 2021 

IMI  

The Committee discussed and adopted a report on the implementation of the Internal Market 

Information System (IMI) at national level. This report was based on a questionnaire and intended to 

obtain a general overview of the use of IMI to feed the future work of the CSC. In view of the 

conclusions taken, the CSC decided to develop recommendations to the national competent 

authorities, as controllers, regarding GDPR transparency obligations for the IMI data processing . It was 

agreed to publish the report on the website. 

European Public Prosecutor Office (EPPO) 

The Committee exchanged information on the state of play of the EPPO start of operation at national 

level based on an oral report on the first answers received on the EPPO questionnaire and on some 

updates provided by members during the meeting. It was shared the national legal framework and 

how the European Delegated Prosecutors (EDPs) have their work environment organised in order to 

perform their legal tasks, in particular the communication with EPPO and the interaction with other 

national competent authorities. It was decided to keep following the EPPO’s further implementation 

at Member State level.   

Future functioning of the CSC 

The Committee discussed and agreed with the proposals presented for the future functioning of the 

CSC. The Committee will strive to reach a holistic view considering the interaction and interoperability 

of the European information systems, in order to improve effectiveness in the coordinated supervision 

activities. The Committee also opted for flexible working methods and will enhance cooperation with 

external stakeholders. 

The Rules of Procedure of the CSC were evaluated. It was consented that no adjustment is needed. 
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Eurojust audit 

The EDPS presented the Eurojust audit that took place on 25-26 October 2021. The audit was based 

on consultation with the agency. Its scope focussed on the processing of operational data only and 

on areas subject to legislative changes.   

Election of the Deputy Coordinator 

The Committee elected Sebastian Hümmeler, from the German Federal Data Protection Authority, as 

Deputy Coordinator of the CSC, after the term of office of Iris Gnedler came to an end in December. 

 

 


